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ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR THE NEXT DEANERY ARE DUE DECEMBER 10, 2007.
I
COMMITTEE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Curriculum and Resource Committee

The Curriculum and Resource Committee has approved the following tenure-track position request since the last Deanery.  

Art/Art History – a search for a drawing and painting professor 
Historical & Cultural Subcommittee of C&RC:
In September 2006, the Historical & Cultural Subcommittee of C&RC approved three courses as meeting the requirements of the Historical & Cultural mode:


History 402, Kubrick, Film and the Holocaust, (Cocks)


Music 113, Introduction to Opera, (Balke)


Philosophy 380, Aristotle—a Western Foundation, (Kirby)

Modeling and Analysis Subcommittee of C&RC:

The Modeling & Analysis Subcommittee of C&RC approved Comm 202, Interpersonal and Family Communication, as meeting the requirements of the Modeling & Analysis mode.
Artistic Creation and Analysis Subcommittee of C&RC:
The Artistic Creation & Analysis Subcommittee of C&RC has approved Spanish 304, Creative Writing Workshop, as meeting the requirements of the Artistic Creation & Analysis mode.   

#    #    #

Gender and Ethnicity Committee:
The Gender & Ethnicity Committee has approved three new courses.

For Gender 

HIST 373       Colonial Africa (Matthew Carotenuto)
SPAN 402      The Prostitute in the Hispanic World  (Rebecca Whitehead-Schwarz)
For Ethnicity

FRNL 107       “Our Americas”:  Crossing Borders, Cultures, and Histories (Julia Medina)                            
#    #    #

Environmental Studies Committee:
The Environmental Studies Category Committee has approved A&S 371, Environmental Anthropology, (Renkin) as fulfilling the Environmental Studies category.

#    #    #

Affirmative Action Committee:
The Affirmative Action Committee has approved the following standard language for job search ads: 

Comprehensive Statement:
Albion College is a private liberal arts college of about 1950 students, situated in a culturally diverse community, dedicated to the highest quality in undergraduate education, and committed to diversity as a core institutional value.  The College is an Equal Opportunity Employer and is especially interested in candidates who will contribute to a campus climate that supports equality and diversity. 

Shortened Statement (mindful of word count constraints):
Albion College is especially interested in candidates who will contribute to a campus climate that supports equality and diversity. EOE.

II
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM ACADEMIC AFFAIRS OFFICE
The National Research Council announces the Postdoctoral and Senior Research Associateship Programs for 2008.  Additional information on the various programs can be found at:  www.national-academies.org/rap.  Application deadlines are February 1, May 1, August 1, and November 1.  

The U.S. Department of State announces the 2008 Jefferson Science Fellows Program.  Tenured academic scientists and engineers from U.S. institutions of higher learning are eligible to spend one year at the U.S. Department of State in Washington, D.C., or in a regional bureau.  Application forms and information on how to apply are available on the JSF website:  www.national-academies.org/jsf.  Deadline is January 15, 2008.

III
SCHOLARLY AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

David Abbott (Music) has been busy preparing performances with music students on a three-concert tour as part of the Albion College Beethoven Festival to be held on campus November 16-18th.    These recitals took place in Kalamazoo and Detroit, as well as in a private house concert in Albion which featured both piano and string students sponsored by Albion alumni Robin and Gayle Reed.  Most of these concerts involved performances by the entire Albion piano faculty and include Dr. Lia Jensen and Dr. Ruth Goveia.

David recently returned from a performance at Syracuse University on November 8th.  He also gave a masterclass with piano students from the Syracuse University music department.

Maureen Balke (Music) and voice adjunct instructors Emily Benner, Robert Doyle and John King  participated in the NATS (National Association of Teachers of Singing) Michigan Student Auditions on November 3 at Western Michigan University.  Balke, Benner and King served as adjudicators and Doyle (Governor of Michigan NATS) served as Auditions Chair.  Albion first-year student Connor Sweeney (voice student of Balke) earned the third place award in his category, First and Second Year College Musical Theatre.  Pianists Elena Solero and David Gilliland also served as Staff Accompanists. 

Jeff Carrier (Biology) was a co-author with researchers from the National Geographic Society and long-time collaborator Mike Heithaus from Florida International University on a paper titled "An advanced solid-state animal-borne video and environmental data-logging device ("CRITTERCAM") for marine research" published in October in the Marine Technology Society Journal. The work was based on several studies including Carrier's work with nurse sharks in the Florida Keys.

Lars Fogelin (Anthropology and Sociology) published two articles last month.  The first, "The Anthropology of Religious Ritual" appeared in Annual Reviews in Anthropology (vol. 36:55-71).  The second, "Inference to the Best Explanation: A Common and Effective Form of Archaeological Reasoning" was published in American Antiquity (vol. 72[4]).

John Kondelik (Libraries) attended the annual Oberlin Group meeting in Minnesota (Carleton and St. Olaf). The annual meeting of 75 selective liberal arts colleges brings together the library directors of these institutions to discuss issues of common interest and promote collaborative efforts among its members. This year’s meeting focused on collaborative collection development, open source software for library systems, IT and library cooperation, RAPID (a system for patron initiated article requests), institutional repositories for sharing research, along with many other topics of interest to subgroups.

John also attended the Michigan Library Association Annual Conference in Lansing. Two sessions that he attended were especially interesting. The first session was on organization change with a focus on customer driven services by Joseph Michelli author of "The Starbuck Experience: 5 Principles for Turning Ordinary into Extraordinary." The second was a talk by Lee Van Orsdel of Grand Valley State University on "Sense-Making in the Universe of Scholarly Communications?" Lee writes an annual analysis of journal pricing in Library Journal.  She made a plea for the scholarly community to take action against the monopolistic pricing and consolidation of the publishers of scholarly and scientific journals:  "Researchers and librarians need to come together in a common cause to change the current situation through advocacy of open access and not surrendering the copyrights of articles published in these journals."

Darren Mason (Mathematics & Computer Science) collaborated on the paper “The role of heterogeneous deformation on damage nucleation at grain boundaries in single phase metals” with T.R. Bieler, D. Kumar, & M.A. Crimp (all of Chemical Engineering & Materials Science at Michigan State University (MSU)), and F. Roters & D. Raabe (Max-Planck-Institut für Eisenforschung – Düsseldorf, Germany), which has been accepted for publication in The International Journal of Plasticity.

In May, Dean McCurdy (Biology) delivered presentations entitled “Reproductive behavior and fitness of intersexes of an intertidal amphipod” and “Prevalence and intensity of Aeromonas hydrophilia bacteria on frogs in western Michigan” at the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Society for Ecology and Evolution in Toronto.  Albion students Dan Painter (’06), Diana Lancaster (’06), Kristen Krum (’08), Megan Lupek (’08) and Jeff Stephens (’09) were co-authors on these presentations.

Dean’s paper entitled “Evidence for seasonal mate limitation in populations of an intertidal amphipod, Corophium volutator” was published in the May issue of the journal Behavioral Ecology and Sociobiology (Springer). This paper, which documents conditions under which the absence of male crustaceans may limit population growth of intertidal species, is co-authored by Dean’s collaborators at Carleton University and the Nova Scotia Department of Natural Resources.

Dean also co-authored a second paper entitled “Evidence for sex ratio distortion by a new microsporidian parasite of a Corophiid amphipod” which was published in the October issue of the journal Parasitology (Cambridge University Press).  This paper documents evidence for a new species of parasite that transforms male crustaceans into females to maximize its transmission rate (infected females, but not males can pass the parasite to offspring). The paper is the result of a three-year collaboration with researchers at Carleton University and the University of Leeds.

Helena Mesa’s (English) poem, titled “Apologia for Dating a Marxist,” was accepted for publication in the next issue of Barn Owl Review. 

David Seely (Physics) is first author on a paper titled "Rotating Dual Wire Beam Profile Monitor Optimized for Use in Merged-Beams Experiments" that was recently accepted by Nuclear Instruments and Methods in Physics Research A.  Other authors include colleagues from the Multicharged Ion Research Facility at Oak Ridge National Laboratory and from the Columbia University Astrophysics Laboratory.  In addition, he was a coauthor on a paper titled "Low Energy Electron Captgure by Ne2+ ions From H(D)", recently published in Physical Review A (Phys. Rev. A 75, 054701 (2007) ).  He also was a coauthor of a conference presentation titled "Ion-atom merged beams measurements" archived in the Proceedings of the Nineteenth International Conference on The Application of Accelerators in Research and Industry and published in Nuclear Instruments and Methods in Physics Research B, 261, 129 (2007).  

Dave served as the resident faculty director for the Great Lakes College Association Oak Ridge Science Semester (GLCA/ORSS) during the Fall 2006 semester.

Vicki Sweitzer (Economics & Management) has received notification that a paper she co-authored was accepted for publication in the Journal of Applied Psychology, one of the top journals in the field, “Moral Disengagement in Ethical Decision Making: A Study of Antecedents and Outcomes.”  Co-authors are James Detert (Cornell University) and Linda Trevino (Pennsylvania State University). 

As a member of the ANDRILL McMurdo Ice Shelf science team, Thom Wilch (Geological Sciences) co-authored a three-page feature article, Examining Antarctica, in the October issue of Geotimes, published by the American Geological Institute.  

Jeff Wilson and Tammy Jechura (Psychology) presented work with students at the annual meeting of the Society for Neuroscience in San Diego, CA, November 3-8.  Wilson presented a poster co-authored by senior Cindy Cardwell entitled "The Linear Maze: Nearly 80 Years of Varying Implementations of a Good Idea."  Junior Amanda Tilot and Jechura presented "Examination of Unihemispheric Sleep in an Australian Lizard, the Bearded Dragon (Pogona vitticeps)."  Eleven other students from the Neuroscience Concentration attended the meeting.
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